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Transportation Department would like to get the Boards approval for the use of a school
bus. The Father Bradley Woman’s shelter of Henderson will be departing on September 14™ or
September 21% 2019 for their trip to Holiday World. The Father Bradley Woman’s Shelter will
be responsible for all cost. Transportation can support this if approved by the Board. I have
attached the request to this letter.

Respectfully Submitted:

Ben Payne
Henderson County Schools
Director of transportation

Ben.payne@henderson.kyschoools.us
270-831-5120  270-724-0736



September 5, 2019

Mrs, Marganna Stanley
Superintendent

Henderson County Schools
1805 Second Street
Henderson, KY 42420

Dear Mrs. Stanley,

I would like to thank you for your support of the Father Bradley Shelter for always working with
us and helping the children getting enrolled in school and with items and costs to get them
started. As a part of the Homeless Prevention Initiative, we provide temporary housing for
women and children and make every effort to get mothers’ and their children back into
permanent stable housing with the help of providing structure and stability back in their life. We
focus on some major issues that could possibly have affected their homelessness which includes
struggling with substance abuse and or alcoholism, mental and or physical abusive relationships,
or just down on their luck at the moment.

This year for the first time we have received a grant to provide a trip for mothers’ and their
children to have one day to forget their problems and to spend quality time together while having
fun. We decided what better way than to spend it at Holiday World. We would greatly appreciate
if you could possibly sponsor a bus for us in order to make this trip a success. We have around
15 residents and a few staff members that would be in attendance. We would also need to make
this trip on a Saturday either September 14" or September 21* if that’s attainable. We are hoping
you will consider sponsoring a bus for us.

Thank you for your consideration of this request. You may contact me at (270) 830-8063 if you
have any questions or concerns.

Cordially,

Anita Mindrup-Ivie, Director

Vanessa Davis, System Administrator

Case Manager

Father Bradley Shelter for Women and Children



